## VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on April 10, 2018 at 7:30p.m. at the Enon Government Center, 363 East Main St. Enon, Ohio.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Present

Rick Hanna-Present

Elmer Beard- Present

Rilla Fogle-Present

Jeremy Whitacre- Present

David Babcock- Present

Also present: Mayor Howard, Administrative Assistant Kristy Thome and Chief Wilcox.

Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Brenda Sweet seconded by Elmer Beard to suspend reading and accept the minutes of the March 27, 2018 regular meeting minutes.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

David Babcock -Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Elmer Beard-Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

A motion was made by Elmer Beard and seconded by Rilla Fogle to approve Fiscal Officer Diana S. McCubbin to pay all outstanding invoices incurred and approve all warrants issued for the month of March 2018.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

David Babcock -Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Elmer Beard-Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

Representative Lauren Bowen from the office of Treasurer of State presented information on Ohio Checkbook. This is a free service to the public and agencies involved for the convenience of public viewing on line of checks written. Thus far there is 1300 local government agencies enrolled. Mayor Howard would like to have the fiscal officer to review some other opinions with other agencies that are enrolled in the checkbook service.

# COMMUNICATIONS:

Mayor Howard and staff are actively involved with the new school project; working with the Clark County Engineer and the school district to ensure all improvements are discussed regarding drainage, utilities, and roads. Rose met with a rep for a paint supplier to paint the water towers; this year's focus will be on Main St. tower. The tank will be repaired both inside and outside with a life expectancy once cleaned for 20 years. The outside of the tank overcoat should last 10 to 12 years. The Cardinal tank will be on the agenda for 2019 with similar repairs as Main St. tower. Councilman Hanna stated a few roads were closed due to drainage issues; overall roads drained pretty efficiently. The Drinking Water Source Protection Committee meeting will be rescheduled sometime in early May.

## **REPORTS:**

A motion was made by Rick Hanna and seconded by Brenda Sweet to accept the Mayor's Court Report for the month of March 2018 as presented.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes

David Babcock-Yes

Rick Hanna-Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

Ms. Thome reported the install for the ADA doors (bathrooms and front entrance) are scheduled for install on April 26<sup>th</sup> and 27<sup>th</sup>. Thome reported the Board of Zoning Appeals granted the rezoning of the business on 380 Enon Rd to Industrial for the purpose of outdoor storage or recreational vehicles. A drive around the village was done and 12 notices were sent out for violations; license tags being expired, flat tires.

# Chief Wilcox Reports:

Chief reported Skeeter the clown will be visiting the school on April 25<sup>th</sup>. The circus is scheduled on May 3<sup>rd</sup> for shows at the Enon Park. The circus signs are in and will be installed later today for advertisement.

### **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

Drinking Water meeting pushed back until early May; (hopefully a consultant regarding Muncy building will attend).

**OLD BUSINESS:** 

**NEW BUSINESS:** 

**EXECUTIVE SESSION:** 

### COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Kathy Voytko: Requested Mayor Howard give information on the upcoming levy on the ballot May 8<sup>th</sup>. Voytko would like to run an article in the Enon Eagle for this subject.

Mrs. Clark: Referred to a meeting held on Feb 23<sup>rd</sup> with request of viewing a public record. Mrs. Clark referred to being monitored per Public Record Training when reviewing a public document; Clark's concern was Mrs. Thome was not monitoring them as they were reviewing the record at hand. Clarks ended the meeting per suggestion of an expert on Public Records Training.

Mrs. Creighton: resident of 31 Green Vista, expressed concern of drainage issues in area. Mrs. Creighton thanked Councilman Hanna for checking on them as heavy rains occurred recently. John Clark did not contact her regarding drainage issues. Residents in the area are prepared to take action, to protect their properties in the area.

Mrs. Ladislaw: Noticed trees were being cut down in preparation of the Main St. project. Mrs. Ladislaw likes the trees and hopes the village does not replace the trees wit light post. Mayor Howard responded there will be a mixture of both.

A motion was made by Brenda Sweet and seconded by Elmer Beard to adjourn the Regular Meeting at 7:38 p.m.

Roll Call:	Brenda Sweet- Yes David Babcock-Yes Jeremy Whitacre-Yes	Rick Hanna-Yes Elmer Beard-Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes
Minutes of April 10, 2018 Include 2 pages plus signature page.  Attested by Dated 4-24-18		
Diana S. McCubbin, Fiscal Officer		
Approved by_	Tertain	Dated
Rick Hanna, President		